

# **Newsletter**

# Taflen Newyddion

Friday 25<sup>th</sup> May 2018

Dydd Gwener Mai 25 2018

Issue 7



### Penblwydd Hapus



Jordan D – 19<sup>th</sup> May

Leah A – 21st May

George B - 21st May

Elizabeth I - 21st May

Oscar H – 23<sup>rd</sup> May

Chloe S - 23<sup>rd</sup> May

Daniel D – 24<sup>th</sup> May

Millie HW - 24th May

Myfanwy O – 24<sup>th</sup> May

Leon R – 24th May

Hallie-Rae T – 25<sup>th</sup> May

Kieran B - 28th May

Rhys J – 28<sup>th</sup> May

Oliver E - 29th May

Brooklyn H - 29th May

Kara M – 29<sup>th</sup> May

Harvey PW - 29th May

Enaya A – 30<sup>th</sup> May

Seren D - 30<sup>th</sup> May

Cayden-Jay F - 30th May

Elizabeth H – 30<sup>th</sup> May

Charlie S – 31<sup>st</sup> May

Matthew S - 1st June

Layton D - 2<sup>nd</sup> June

Amber M – 2<sup>nd</sup> June

Ruby M – 2<sup>nd</sup> June

Tilly M – 2<sup>nd</sup> June

## **Happy Birthday!**

Headteacher: Sharon Davies
Email:Sharon.A.Davies@denbighshire.gov.uk
Phone: 01745 852757



Congratulations to Charlie Sheppard and Aimee Tramaseur (both 5R) on their successful applications for the role of IT Technicians in our school. Mrs Davies and Mrs J. Jones, our Chair of Governors, were very impressed with all the pupils who applied and interviewed for the positions. The standard was very high and the decision was not an easy one. Charlie and Aimee will begin their duties after the summer half term holiday.

Year 5 learning about the protective clothing fire fighters wear in addition to learning about the importance of smoke alarms in their homes.



Year 2 and Year 5 had an assembly lead by the Fire Service on Monday and enjoyed learning about how to keep their homes safe.

Don't forget to download our schools app to keep up to date with all the events and news. There is also a link on there to our website:

ysgolpenmorfa.com where you can look at all the latest news and pictures of activities all around school.



#### A request

Are there any pupils who have parents working in the armed forces? If so, could you inform Mrs Davies as she can access funding for the school to support those pupils.



### **Junior Road Safety Officers**

We are pleased to introduce George Hastings (5R) and Amelia Lloyd-Jones (5G), our new Junior Road Safety Officers. George and Amelia will be raising awareness of safe options for getting to and from school, whilst running competitions and attending the Junior Road Safety Conference in June at Faenol Fawr. They have already been busy meeting the Denbighshire Road Safety Officer and drawing up plans for the rest of the year.

#### **Postcards to Europe**

Year 2 have been designing postcards for their Summer Postcard Exchange where they send postcards to different countries all around Europe.



#### **Outside Achiever**

Our Outsider Achiever this week is Faith Jones from Reception F who managed to earn her 25m swimming certificate.

Bravo Faith!



#### **Important Notice.**

When you return after half term you will notice scaffolding and fencing around parts of the school building. This is due to essential maintenance and repair work to the roof of the school. All entrances will be open as normal.

#### Important dates for your diary

Monday June 4th

Return to school

Tuesday June 5<sup>th</sup>

PC Mel in Year 1

Wednesday June 6th

Junior Road Safety Conference

Tuesday 19th June

**Nursery Fun Day** 

Year 4 Assembly

Wednesday 20<sup>th</sup> June

Reception Sports Day (a.m.)

Year 3+4 Sports Day (p.m.)

Thursday 21st June

Year 2 Sports Day (a.m.)

Year 1 Sports Day (p.m.)

Friday 22<sup>nd</sup> June

Year 5+6 Sports Day (a.m.)

In the event that weather affects the dates of any of these Sports

Days then the day will be reshceduled for the same time the following week.

#### Polite Reminder

We are aware that many subjects are discussed on Social Media and it is a useful platform for many discussions, it is also a platform for more unsavoury comments. If you have a concern or complaint regarding Ysgol Penmorfa, its staff or pupils, please make us aware of it directly so that it can be dealt with in an appropriate way.

Regarding children on line, we recommend parents take a look at the link below for information on internet safety:

https://www.saferinternet.org.uk/blog/free-internet-safety-resources parents



Year 3 held a Celtic themed day where the children made weaving frames, bread, hunted wild animals and painted their faces ready for war!





Year 1 enjoyed a visit to Aldi then made sandwiches with the food they bought





The PTA are busy preparing form the Summer Fair.

Tickets are available at the school office and cost £5 per ticket.

Two shows:

1:30pm and 2:30pm



lots of fun in the sun!

Nursery children having

A Nursery class mini-beast hunt!





Welsh phrase for the week

Hanner tymor – half term

**Brawddeg Cymraeg yr wythnos** 



Have a great half term, let's hope this weather lasts! See you all back in school on Monday 4<sup>th</sup> June 2018